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WORD OF INTRODUCTION 

 

Dear friends,  

 

In about three weeks from now, the IPA World Congress will take place in Albena, 
Bulgaria. I know that our friends from IPA Bulgaria have done a tremendous job in 
order to guarantee that every delegate, observer and visitor is able to get there and 
also to turn our stay into an unforgettable one.  

As usual, the conference sessions should be 
and will be the key point of the gathering and 
all delegates received the agenda pack with 
all relevant documents at the beginning of 
July. I hope that by the beginning of the 
congress, all participants will have had the 
chance to read the documents in order to 
ensure a smooth and productive congress.  

Many decisions will have to be made, based 
on proposals raised by the International 
Executive Board and also by the sections. 
Letôs all keep in mind, when debating, that we 
need decisions that can apply to everyone for 
the good of the IPA.  

There are still a few sections facing internal problems. It wonôt be the duty or the job 
of the delegates to solve these, but I am certain that the World Congress, as the 
main yearly IPA meeting, shall help us to find compromises as well as constructive 
actions in order to see our organisation grow in the true spirit of our founder and our 
motto óServo per Amikecoô. 

I am very much looking forward to meeting you all again in Albena so that we can 
serve together the cause of our great association, in order to provide the world with a 
fresh and peaceful testimony.  

 

See you soon  

 

Best wishes 

 
Pierre-Martin Moulin, IPA President 
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AROUND THE WORLD 
 

NEW NATIONAL PRESIDENT 
 
IPA United Kingdom 
 

 

 

Three, which seem to me very quick years, have elapsed 
since I was first elected as President of Section UK where 
the National Executive (NEC) and I set out our National 
Strategy of óNext Stepsô to take the Section forward to 
ensure we have A VIBRANT IPA here in the United 
Kingdom.  

I thought it appropriate to explain what we have tried to 
achieve in the three years that have just passed and what 
we seek to achieve in the years ahead. 

The óNext Steps Strategyô in 2014 sought to build upon 
previous strategies which had shown some notable 
successes, but equally the aim was to address some areas 
where the strategies had not delivered long term 
sustainable benefit. 

With the newly elected NEC now on four years terms, it is essential that the new 
Four-by-Four Strategy covers not only this term but the presidential terms ahead so 
that Section UK has a clear direction and sense of where it is going, in order to 
improve, be successful and maintain its place at the forefront of the IPA world. 

As a brief reminder, the óNext Stepsô Strategy entailed the following: 

1. A balanced budget utilising finances for member activity 

2. Merge branches where needed in order to maintain identity and aim to have a 

foothold in each Police area. 

3. Recruit more members from the wider óPolice Familyô increasing overall 

member numbers ensuring we maximise retainment. 

4. Increase events and establish óiconicô events under the social, cultural and 

professional portfolioôs each year. 

5. Identify a new ókeyô benefit for members each year. 

6. Income generation ï maximise the opportunities available. 

7. Support our staff at HQ on all matters to deliver what our members request of 

them. 

8. Internationally, to maintain our strong links, sharing best practice and be 

visible. 

 
Any overall National Strategy needs to be underpinned and supported by a number 
of other documents which detail how the Strategyôs work streams are to be achieved. 
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A number of these important documents have already been put in place over the last 
three years.  

Traditionally the NEC Strategy in the UK has been divided into the four the key areas 
of Communications, Finance, Membership and Structure but will now include a fifth, 
Partnerships. 

The Four-by-Four National Strategy, whilst highlighting the key areas of business, 
will aim to sustain this momentum across the short, medium and long term until at 
least 2033. It is not a wish list, but should be seen as an ambition to achieve. 

Finally I just want to say a big thank you once again to all the members in Section 
UK for allowing me to be their President over the last three years and I look forward 
to working together with them and our international IPA friends worldwide over the 
next four-year term. To be re-elected as Section UKôs President Number 10 is an 
honour and a privilege. 

Until next time, have fun and keep safe, enjoying your IPA activity wherever you are. 

Yours in Friendship 

Mick Luke 

Proud to be President of Section UK 

 

 

Section Germany invites you to download their new IPA app 

 
IPA Germany has introduced its first IPA 
smart phone app. The app can be found in 
the Google and Apple stores and is free of 
charge. Search for óIPA Deutschlandô, follow 
the link: http://ipa-deutsche-sektion-e-
v.heise-apps.de/, or scan the QR code. 
Users will find information about IPA Germany's meetings, 
IPA Houses, news, as well as email and internet addresses 
of our branches. Further to that we keep the users up to 
date with push messages. 

IPA Deutsche Sektion e.V. hat ihre erste IPA Smartphone 
App erstellt. Die App, die kostenlos in den Google und Apple 
Stores zur Verfügung steht, bietet den Nutzern u.a. einen 
Überblick über die Termine, die IPA Häuser, die Neuigkeiten 
und Adressen der Verbindungsstellen der IPA Deutschland. 
Ferner erhalten die Nutzer aktuelle Neuigkeiten als 
Pushnachrichten auf ihr Telefon. Einfach im Store āIPA 
Deutschlandó als Suchbegriff eingeben, dem Link http://ipa-

deutsche-sektion-e-v.heise-apps.de/ folgen, oder den QR-Code scannen. 

Oliver Hoffmann, Vice President IPA Germany 

 

 

 

https://protect-eu.mimecast.com/redirect/eNpNkEFvgzAMhf8KypmEAYUJTkWtNO02adJ24ZIGq2QLiZU4u0z77zPtpSdL9veen_0rokESo7DaHC1cpEWtQryKUkRuN6VAbXh86qam77kLyS5irNu26w9188yARZ7Xw0E1napbLk-MmZwobBBNWOBRjjf1MJQi-SXue1HLBTIlszrtlyPJ4J31oFjHGeBqg2cMYyAwJCGrzW5gdCJlwsZIypcvBj5fxuL1bSomxFs93z2heIdvYo8C1IdiPEfH9EqE41zN1cN6kOmOSpA_agWbQGrExEnmar98f5PPzom_f63XX8s?domain=ipa-deutsche-sektion-e-v.heise-apps.de
https://protect-eu.mimecast.com/redirect/eNpNkEFvgzAMhf8KypmEAYUJTkWtNO02adJ24ZIGq2QLiZU4u0z77zPtpSdL9veen_0rokESo7DaHC1cpEWtQryKUkRuN6VAbXh86qam77kLyS5irNu26w9188yARZ7Xw0E1napbLk-MmZwobBBNWOBRjjf1MJQi-SXue1HLBTIlszrtlyPJ4J31oFjHGeBqg2cMYyAwJCGrzW5gdCJlwsZIypcvBj5fxuL1bSomxFs93z2heIdvYo8C1IdiPEfH9EqE41zN1cN6kOmOSpA_agWbQGrExEnmar98f5PPzom_f63XX8s?domain=ipa-deutsche-sektion-e-v.heise-apps.de
https://protect-eu.mimecast.com/redirect/eNpNkEFvgzAMhf8KypmEAYUJTkWtNO02adJ24ZIGq2QLiZU4u0z77zPtpSdL9veen_0rokESo7DaHC1cpEWtQryKUkRuN6VAbXh86qam77kLyS5irNu26w9188yARZ7Xw0E1napbLk-MmZwobBBNWOBRjjf1MJQi-SXue1HLBTIlszrtlyPJ4J31oFjHGeBqg2cMYyAwJCGrzW5gdCJlwsZIypcvBj5fxuL1bSomxFs93z2heIdvYo8C1IdiPEfH9EqE41zN1cN6kOmOSpA_agWbQGrExEnmar98f5PPzom_f63XX8s?domain=ipa-deutsche-sektion-e-v.heise-apps.de
https://protect-eu.mimecast.com/redirect/eNpNkEFvgzAMhf8KypmEAYUJTkWtNO02adJ24ZIGq2QLiZU4u0z77zPtpSdL9veen_0rokESo7DaHC1cpEWtQryKUkRuN6VAbXh86qam77kLyS5irNu26w9188yARZ7Xw0E1napbLk-MmZwobBBNWOBRjjf1MJQi-SXue1HLBTIlszrtlyPJ4J31oFjHGeBqg2cMYyAwJCGrzW5gdCJlwsZIypcvBj5fxuL1bSomxFs93z2heIdvYo8C1IdiPEfH9EqE41zN1cN6kOmOSpA_agWbQGrExEnmar98f5PPzom_f63XX8s?domain=ipa-deutsche-sektion-e-v.heise-apps.de
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IPA Österreichs Wanderwoche auf dem Nassfeld in Kärnten 
vom 10. ï 17. Juni 2017 

 

Das Familienhotel Gartnerkofel liegt in 
einer Höhe von 1.550 m in herrlicher 
Alpenluft mit einem Blick ins Tal wie 
von einem Adlerhorst. Im Osten der 
imposante Gartnerkofel, der Hausberg 
der Region.  

Am Samstag begrüßten die Hotelchefin 
und der IPA-Ehrenobmann Ewald 
Grollitsch die Teilnehmer der 4. IPA 
Wanderwoche und informierten die 
Besucher über die kommenden Tage, 
Touren und Ausflüge. 

Als Berg- und Wanderführer war Vbst. Leiter OK Georg Rindler mit seinem Team 
und Mitarbeiter des Hotels Gartnerkofel im Einsatz.  

Die Kärnten-Rundfahrt auf den Pyramidenkogel - Maria Wörth ï mit dem Schiff nach 
Velden am Wörthersee und anschließenden Besuch des Faaker- und Pressegger 
See begeisterte die Teilnehmer. 

Die Genussrundfahrt brachte die Teilnehmer nach Kötschach-Mauthen zur 
Kaffeerösterei San Giusto, dem Feinschmeckerlokal Edelgreissler Herwig Ertl und 
zur Spezialbrauerei Loncium. 

Am Donnerstag starteten die Teilnehmer, 
auch 35 IPA-Freunde der Vbst. 
Mittelkärnten waren dabei, von der 
Bergstation des Millennium-Express den 
Erlebnisweg, der Jung und Alt auf jedem 
Schritt der Natur näher bringt. In 1.900 
Metern Seehöhe lädt der Aqua Trail auf 
1,5 Kilometern zum Erleben des Wassers 
mittels Speicherseen, Wasserspielen und 
Ruheplätzen ein. Diese Highlights sorgen 
für pures Naturerlebnis. Für alle, die den 

schnellsten Weg zur Tressdorfer Alm suchten, gab es die Möglichkeit mit der 
längsten Sommerrodelbahn in Kärnten - dem āPendolinoó zu rodeln. Bei einer Lªnge 
von 2,2 km - von der Bergstation (Madritsche) des Millennium-Express bis zur 
Tressdorfer Alm, legte man mehr als 400 Höhenmeter zurück. 

Die International Police Association (IPA) als Freundschaftsvereinigung lebt es vor, 
wie internationale Freundschaften und Hilfestellungen funktionieren können.   

Die unfallfreie Wanderwoche ging mit netten Gesprächen und einem 
ausgezeichneten Fischbuffet-Abendessen zu Ende. 

Die 5. Wanderwoche findet vom 16. bis 23. Juni 2018 statt! 

Ewald Grollitsch, Ehrenobmann IPA Österreich 

 

http://www.google.at/url?sa=t&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=web&cd=11&cad=rja&uact=8&sqi=2&ved=0ahUKEwip2szr6tvUAhUFyRQKHXTiC00QFghIMAo&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.wogibtswas.at%2Ff%2Fedelgreissler-herwig-ertl-hauptplatz-19-9640-koetschach-mauthen&usg=AFQjCNGVXDCc0SEPnEIKfqOxge84nxYwkA
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The unique spirit of IPA Lithuaniaôs Summer Days event 
 
Have you ever felt like this? When you 
hear the news about the Summer Days 
event of IPA Lithuania, the first thought 
that comes to your mind is that óthis 
year, I am definitely not goingô, because 
itôs too far, the Lithuanian summer is too 
wet, sleeping in a tent is no longer 
convenient, you are concerned 
regarding the organisation of the event 
in general é and maybe, it would be 
better to spend the weekend at home with a book! 

Still, once the event is approaching, you start gathering your backpack, tent, sleeping 
bag ï Okay, you will go there once again! 

So what attracts people to the IPA Lithuania Summer Days? The answer is the 
exclusive, almost tangible spirit, which is created by your colleagues who you have 
known for many years, the relaxation and community, and the feeling that you are 
part of the organisation. 

Perhaps this is what Police Commissioner General Linas Pernavas meant when 
sending his greetings to the participants of the festival: óIPA gathering - the only one 
where I come voluntarily.ô 

You could for certain feel this familiar spirit this year: the event took place from 30 
June - 2 July 2017 in the district of Trakai. The organisers of the event, from the 
Vilnius region, had chosen an excellent campsite on a lake shore. 

As usual, the camp was attended by a number of teams from IPA Lithuania, as well 
as by guests from Estonia, Latvia, Poland, and our well-known friend from the USA 
who has Lithuanian roots:  ex police officer Larry Kiceina. 

óSport spirit ï in our heartsô ï the motto of this year's Summer Days set the tone for 
the whole event. 

The Summer Days started with a 5 km race and the lighting of the Olympic flame. 

The event was opened by the 
president of IPA Lithuania, Vytautas 
Pliuskus, the Deputy Police 
Commissioner, General Edvardas 
Ġileris, and the Chief of State Border 
Guard, Renatas Poģǟla. 

Sport always forms an important part of 
such events. Many members of IPA are 
interested and involved in sports, and 
are therefore very proactive. This 

year's competitions were not too intensive: team leaders participated in shooting 
competitions, team members played beach volleyball and water football. 

Our younger participants were fascinated by an attraction called óSweeperô. 
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The sports spirit also prevailed in the artistic performances on the campsite. With the 
theme of óThese sportsmen promote our landô, everyone was impressed by a 
bodybuilder from Panevezys (who instead of recovering from major championships, 
was on a diet all week - what a nice sacrifice for the team!). Equally impressive were 
the performances of the women from the Public Security Bureau. 

Itôs impossible to count how many times the region of Kaunas became the winners of 
IPA Lithuaniaôs Summer Days, and once again they showed that the strength of their 
team is in its unity, inspiring them to be simply the best. 

Servo per Amikeco. 

IPA Lithuania 

 

 

XXIV Conference of the IPA Mediterranean Sections 
held in ChiĸinŁu, Moldova 

 
The meeting of the Mediterranean 
sections was held from 1-5 June 2017 
in ChiġinŁu, Moldova and was attended 
by delegates from Moldova, Cyprus, 
Slovenia, Israel, France, Spain, 
Bulgaria, Portugal, Russia, Ukraine, 
Croatia, Kazakhstan, Italy, Romania, 
Switzerland, Montenegro, San Marino 
and Monaco. 

The meeting was chaired by Section 
Moldova and conducted by Michael Odysseus, the president of IPA Cyprus. 

Dr Eran Israel was appointed as secretary of the meeting, approved by the 
delegates. 

The official opening on 2 June 2017 was attended by Vasile Batcu, president of  
Section Moldova;  Alexandru Jizdan, Minister of Internal Affairs of Moldova; Alexey 
Gankin as representative of the IEB and president of IPA Russia; Michael Odysseus, 
former international president and co-founder of IPA Moldova as well as Florentin 
Scaletchi, president of a Human Rights organisation in Romania. 

The major goals of the conference were to create an infrastructure for professional 
discussions, exchange ideas, create international co-operation between close 
sections and lead professional discussions about the motions that will be presented 
in the upcoming IPA World Congress. The delegates suggested that the discussions 
should concentrate on professional issues and not on formalities and procedures.  

Communication and media are major issues especially for young police officers and 
for recruiting new members. In that matter, the delegates exchanged ideas such as: 
new websites that will appeal to young policemen by adapting them to smartphone-
use; new IPA apps; visibility in all areas by posters, advertisements, accessing the 
recruitment offices, police academies and choosing young IPA members to assist in 
recruiting; sports activities in police units; social activities for young police officers 
and much more.  
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One problem discussed was that the 
sections having discussions about 
motions within the NEC or internationally, 
are experiencing difficulties in the 
process. 150 days, required at present 
for motions to the World Congress, is 
almost half a year before the World 
Congress. In our opinion, sections need 
more time and 110 days is deemed 
sufficient for the IAC. 

The hosting of Section Moldova was outstanding. 

Thanks to IPA Moldova for their warm and friendly welcome! 

We will all meet in Nicosia, Cyprus in 2018 for the next meeting of the IPA 
Mediterranean sections. 

If you would like to see more about the conference, you are welcome to follow the 
link: https://www.youtube.com/IPA Med Sections Mtg 2017 

Eran Israel, Secretary General IPA Israel 

 

 

IPA Greeceôs Karditsa region has had an active summer! 
 
1st IPA Niġ ï IPA Karditsa Friendship Cup 

The first annual IPA Niġ ï IPA Karditsa 
Friendship Cup took place recently, as 
a result of a deep-rooted friendship 
between the two IPA regions of Niġ 
(Serbia) and Karditsa (Greece). 

The story began with a visit of IPA 
Karditsa to Serbia in 2016, during which 
the members of the two regions shared 
many memorable moments. The visit to 
Serbia was deemed so successful that the colleagues of both countries agreed to 
organise a sports event that would contribute towards a long-lasting friendship.  

This initiative will take place annually, with the locations alternating between Niġ and 
Karditsa, and started in Niġ in 2017 with two teams from each country participating in 
the event over a two-day period. The choice of sport will be decided each year, with 
possibilities including popular sports such as football and basketball. Ultimately, the 
decision will be taken by the organisers each year. 

During the first tournament, football was the chosen sport, and the four participating 
teams were IPA Police and Gendarmerie from Niġ, Serbia and IPA and Firemen from 
Karditsa, Greece. The winners of the first-day matches were IPA Karditsa (against 
IPA Niġ Police) and Gendarmerie (against the Firemen of Karditsa). The 
Gendarmerie emerged as the victorious team of the second day and established 
themselves as the first overall winner of the IPA Niġ ï IPA Karditsa Friendship Cup, 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=V5bExHSuiU8
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winning the match 1-0 with a last minute goal. IPA Nis Police came 3rd, also winning 
by 1-0 against the Firemen of Karditsa. 

During the four-day trip to Serbia, the members of IPA Karditsa had the chance to 
visit the beautiful city of Niġ, guided by their friendly Serbian colleagues. They also 
visited the capital city of Belgrade. The hospitality certainly lived up to the famous 
standards of the Serbian nation, creating everlasting memories.  

The 2018 event is already eagerly anticipated and will take place in Karditsa. 

One more thing: é the twinning of the two regions is already underway é showing 
that itôs not all about the sports after all!  

See you in Karditsa braĺa! 

 

Trip to the Dalmatian coast 

IPA Karditsa members and friends recently enjoyed a memorable trip to the fabulous 
Dalmatian Coast. This is a part of the IPA Karditsa annual visits to neighboring 
countries. 

The first stop was the historic city of Dubrovnik, Croatia, with the old city being the 
highlight of our trip. The Secretary General of the local IPA region, Mr. Vlaho Lujo, 
did an excellent job arranging our itinerary in the best possible way, in order to make 
our visit both comfortable and informative. During our stay in Dubrovnik the members 
and friends of IPA Karditsa had the chance to visit surrounding attractions, such as 
Ston, where we received a warm welcome from the local Police Commander Ante 
Beader. IPA Dubrovnik had arranged a delicious dinner, during which we were 
presented with a Croatian Police uniform, now gracing the Police Museum of 
Karditsa.  

The second and final part of the trip took 
place in Montenegro. After a short stay 
in the incredible Kotor we visited Budva, 
a city well-known for its busy nightlife 
during the summer months. A night out 
made clear to us the reasons why. 

Finally before making our way back to 
Greece we paid a short visit to the 
famous resort of Sveti Stefan. To our 
surprise we discovered that the owner of 
a restaurant just opposite the main 

resort, Mr Fanis Stathis, was originally from Karditsa! Mr Stathisô feelings of joy to 
meet us were there to be seen!!! 

In summary the trip was deemed a big success by all participants. óThe proof is in 
the puddingô as they say so the plans for next yearôs trip are already underway! 

óServo per amikecoô 

Kyriakos Karkalis, Head of International Relations IPA Greece 
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IPA Tarragona (Spain) organises the  
XIV International Football Championship 7 in Cambrils 

 

From 25-27 May 2017, the town of 
Cambrils was the location for the XIV 
International Football Championship 7 
for police officers, organised by IPA 
Tarragona, bringing together 23 teams 
from around the world, with a total of 
310 players. 

On Thursday evening, the mayor of 
Cambrils, Camí Mendoza, and the president of IPA Tarragona, Anton Casas, were in 
charge of welcoming the different police delegations as well as the highest 
authorities, along the Passeig de les Palmeres and the Parc dels Pescadors in the 
town of Cambrils (Tarragona). 

Each participating team presented two uniformed police officers, who paraded the 
flags of their countries at the opening ceremony. It is worthwhile to point out that the 
tournament is entirely made up of police officers, ranging from the speaker, through 
to the referees, and the players themselves: all are police. 

The qualifiers were played on Friday and Saturday, and the tournament finished on 
Saturday at noon. All matches were played on the municipal Cambrils football fields. 

On Saturday night the gala dinner with 
the awarding of the trophies took 
place. In total there were 23 teams at 
national level, such as the Mossos 
d'Esquadra, the National Police, the 
Civil Guard, the Autonomous Police, 
and several local Police forces. At an 
international level, police delegations 

from Italy (4), Romania, Poland, and Ukraine were present, as well as a 
representative of IPA Canada, a member of the Mounted Police. 

The winning team was the Polish Police, second came IPA Lviv from Ukraine, 
followed by the Policía Local de las Rozas from Madrid. 

The rest of the classification was as follows: 

4: IPA Tarragona; 5: Local Police Cambrils / Mossos Cambrils; 6: Guardia Urbana de 
LôHospitalet de Llobregat; 7: National Police Aeropuerto Barcelona; 8: Club Esportiu 
Mossos; 9: IPA Pavia - Italy; 10: Local Police Salou; 11: Guardia Civil Roquetas De 
Mar; 12: Polizia Penitenziaria Di Novara ï Italy; 13: National Police Tarragona; 14: 
Tenerife Police; 15: IPA III Delegazione Liguria ï Italy; 16: National Police Galicia 
(ACD); 17: Mossos d'Esquadra - ARRO RPMB; 18: Mossos d'Esquadra Tarragona; 
19: Local Police Albacete; 20: Guardia Civil Tarragona; 21: Local Police Murcia; 22: 
IPA Ravenna & Lecce - Italy 23: Politia Caracal - Romania. 

In addition the following special prizes were handed out: 

¶ Goalkeeper conceding the fewest goals: Polish Police number 1 Woiciech Dziura;  

¶ Top scorer: Polish Police number 5, Rafal Gnap; 



IPA NEWSLETTER ï SEPTEMBER 2017 Page 11 

 
 

¶ Team fair play award: Tenerife Police; 

¶ Award for the team from furthest afield: IPA Lviv from Ukraine 

¶ Friendliest team: CNP Galicia (ACD). 

 

See you in May 2018! 

Anton Casas Salas, President IPA Tarragona (Spain) 

 

 

IPA Montenegro organises international gathering 
 
From 23-26 June 2017, the Southern 
region of IPA Section Montenegro 
organised an international gathering on the 
occasion of the establishment of the Sub-
Region Bar, as well as the continuation of 
the successful project óTogether Against 
Drugsô. 

In addition to members of the IPA Section 
Montenegro, about 50 colleagues from 13 
regional IPA clubs from the IPA sections of 
Bosnia and Herzegovina, Croatia, Serbia 
and Slovenia joined the event: IPA 
Banjaluka, IPA Bijeljina, IPA Doboj, IPA Dubrovnik, IPA Kruġevac, IPA Kragujevac, 
IPA Nova Gorica, IPA Niġ, IPA Podunavlje, IPA Priġtina, IPA Sarajevo, IPA Trebinje 
and IPA Veles. 

The local hosts organised a diverse cultural and artistic programme and a scenic 
boat trip to Ada Bojana, a famous tourist attraction, for our IPA friends. The 
programme was complemented by a sightseeing trip to the coastal town of Bar and 
its ancient part, Old Bar, where the Old Olive tree, estimated to be over two centuries 
old, was visited. 

The central event of the formal part of the 
gathering was the signing of the 
Brotherhood Charter between the Sub-
Region Bar, IPA Montenegro and the 
Region of Podunavlje, IPA Serbia. The 
Charter was signed by the presidents of 
the two regions, which officially became 
brotherhood regions. 

The event also gave the opportunity to our IPA friends to take part in a traditional 
football tournament on the occasion of the óDay Against Drug Abuseô, organised 
under the auspices of the OSCE Mission to Montenegro. Compliments to IPA 
Dubrovnik, the winner of the tournament! 

We are very much looking much forward to future occasions for friendly gatherings 
and professional cooperation! 

Valentina Stojanovic, IPA Montenegro Sub-Region Bar 
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IPA members from ódown underô go ódown underô 
in Cornwall, Section UK 

 
Members from the Cornwall Branch of 
IPA UK were pleased to welcome IPA 
members Ross and Cheryl Pengilly 
who were spending six days in 
Cornwall as part of a longer tour. 

Ross is a ótime servedô Police Officer 
who completed 30 years with the 
Western Australia Police and has been 
a member of the IPA for longer than 
that. Born in Kalgoorlie, Western 
Australia and with a surname like 
Pengilly, it came as no surprise that 
Rossôs ancestors arrived in South 
Australia from Cornwall back in 1827 in search of mining work. 

During the 19th century, thousands of Cornish miners left their homeland and sought 
out work in the hard rock mines of the world becoming part of the great Cornish 
diaspora and came to be referred to as óCousin Jacksô. 

A very full day was arranged and over 20 members and partners joined in a tour of 
Cornwallôs Penwith óTin Coastô, now UNESCO-recognised with World Heritage 
Status accorded to the whole region. 

The trip commenced with a visit to Zennor, a small village with a very ancient church. 
Zennor was the sometime home of writer D.H. Lawrence who stayed there whilst 
writing his famous novel óWomen in Loveô, published in 1920. 

Moving on, next was a walk to the óMên An Tolô ï Cornish for óthe holed stoneô - a 
nearby ancient site with a granite stone with a hole as its centre piece. An unusual 
and attractive place, the Mên-an-Tol is believed to belong to the Bronze Age, thereby 
making it over 3,500 years old. It consists of four stones, the most memorable being 
the circular and pierced upright stone.  

It was then on to Geevor Mine where proper home-baked Cornish pasties awaited 
the group! One local member declared his to be ójust like mother-madeô! 

Sadly, Geevor closed as a working tin mine back in 1990 but has been taken on by 
the proud former miners and maintained in near perfect working order. Capable of 
being worked once again and now a UNESCO-recognised heritage asset, Geevor 
produced over 50,000 tons of tin during its working life, with tunnels and shafts 
extending deep underground and even out under the sea. 

A fascinating visit was arranged and hosted by mine manager Mike Simpson, himself 
a former miner not only at Geevor but at several hard rock mines about the globe. 
The dark and wet conditions brought home the skill and bravery of the Cornish 
miners who worked in often hazardous conditions, many starting their careers as 
young as 12 years. It was obvious by the looks on a few faces that life underground 
would not be a job choice taken by everyone. 

The whole four-hour experience which included sight of the many beautiful minerals 
mined and the various processing and milling machines and a film, ended with many 
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photographs being taken, with the mine that day set against the moody and misty 
backdrop of the steep cliffs and dark seas. 

The final leg of the tour took in Botallack and the cliff-top mines visited by Queen 
Victoria, the late Queen Mother and current Queen Elizabeth. 

It was then back to the nearby pub, the 
óQueen Armsô for a pint or two and a well-
received evening supper during which 
there was an exchange of gifts between 
Ross, Cheryl and members of the 
Cornwall Branch. 

Summing up, Ross said, óToday has 
been a great day and my thanks go to 
everyone for the organisation of all the 
memorable activities and sights Cheryl 
and I have so enjoyed taking part in.ô 

Branch Chairman, Colin Gameson, 
himself a serving Police Officer stationed in Bodmin, said, óThe books we present to 
Ross and Cheryl are about Cornwall and its history and strange place names and 
words and we hope that when their travels are over, they will find time to sit and read 
them and to enjoy the memories of their stay here. Our IPA motto and ethos óServo 
per Amikecoô is very much in our minds here in Cornwall.ô 

Mike Chappell, member IPA UK 

 
 

IPA South Africaôs West Coast Region 
supports young talent in crime hotspots 

 
The West Coast Region of the International 
Police Association (IPA) supported the South 
African Police Vredenburg Clusterôs Hopland 
Got Talent competition for the third consecutive 
year. 

This competition was initiated by Capt. Van 
Reenen (SAPS member and Chairperson of the 
Meeuland Branch of the IPA West Coast 
Region) with the support of the IPA to identify 
and to promote talent in less fortunate 
communities where the prevalence of crime is 
very high. The idea behind this project is to give 
hope to the youth and to nourish young talent in crime hotspot areas. 

This project not only identifies, but also showcases talent in the community, showing 
the youth that there is an alternative to drugs and crime. 

The ten police stations in the Vredenburg Cluster, on the West Coast of South Africa, 
each identified the talent within their own stationsô crime hotspot areas and 


